aca i A A R

Extension of The Licensing hours And Play of Live Music At The
Anchorage Hotel On Aveland Road, Babbacembe, Torquay

Dear Mandy Guy

Lam writing 1o you to object about The Anchorage Hotel on Aveland Road, Babbacombe, Torquay applving
to extend the hours of the sale of alcohol and play live music from their premises from Sunday to Thursday
to 12.00 and Friday to Saturday until 1am. | have in the past made you and Karl Martin fullv aware that The
Anchorage Hotel is constantly playing loud music on a regular basis and they are leaving their windows and
doors wide open. If vou was to allow them to extend their licensing conditions that they already have then
this will have a massive impact and will have a detrimental effect on my 11 tenants who range from 535
vears of age to 85 years of age. My premises, of which there are 13 flats, are located immediately next for to
the Anchorage Hotel.

Their old licence clearly states that the “licensee shall ensure that noise shall not emanate from their
premises . which causes unreasonable disturbance or caused a public nuisance. They have already done this
on many oceasions, including the police being called for unruly behaviour and drugs and thev have had loud
music playing in their front garden with a fire display event which was incredib! v loud and was heard right
up our street and surrounding neighbourhood.

Therr live bands and df music are extremely intrusive and are affecting my quality of life. as a neighbour,
This 1s a Residential area with a considerable amount of elderly residents and voung children who often 20
w0 bed carly. who should not be subjected to this noise. This hotel is also located in a conservation area and
Preservation area.

I have spoken to the owner ahout this and he has stated that it would only happen twice a vear but if you
allow themn to have a licence for live music until Yam by the time they leave the premises it will be 1.30am
possibly 2am and this witl massively affect my tenants sleep and right to peace in their flats. Also he is
providing accommodation for these guests to his live bands, which will also be open to non residents and
this will not only cause noise at the front of his premises and the street but also to the back of MY prenises
when they go up to their rooms. | have witnessed on several occasions peopie having domestic rows and
smoking outside their windows late at night after midaight which I can clearly hear along with mv tenants
who have all commented on this.

[am sure you are aware that under the New Live Band Music Act premises such as this hotel. if they are
permitted a licence, can have uto 12 hive bands in | year. | strongly oppose this licence being allowed . This
will massively affect my tenants peace who already are concerned about this hotel having loud music
playing late at night. which will be detrimental te the amenitics of the surrpunding area.

I'am aware that the police have already been called several times to the Anchorage Hotel for anti social
behaviour . both fighting and bad language and want you to be aware of this when hearing their live band
proposal.

Please can you let me know if vou have received this email and whether I can speak my objections at their
hearing and what day this will be on.

Many Thanks
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Guy, Mandy

From: e

Sent: 18 October 2019 16:35

To: Guy, Mandy

Subject: Re: Anchorage Motel complaint

Dear Mandy Guy

Thank you for replying to my email about my concemns regarding The Anchorage Hotel on Aveland Road.
Babbacombe. Torquay. You have informed me that any noise that enamtes from this hotel between the
hours of 8am to 11pm are no longer enforceable. 1t seems to me that you are clearly siding with the
intentions of this hotel who are applving to extend their hours of opening to play loud intrusive dj and live
band music.

This would be a very bad decision, if vou were to allow this permussion, as this would dramatically effect
the local neighbourhood. who are the majority elderly residents and voung children. This . as Vou are most
likely fully aware of. create a number of issues regarding anti social behaviour and crime in this area.

L have made you fully aware that they have pluved loud intrusive music from outside their premises before .
in the past and that the police have been called for anti social behaviour.

This hotel is located in a conservation area, and [ would like to remind you that their are laws relating
against undesirable changes that will affect the iocal neighbourhood. This will include playing loud
mtrusive music which will affeet the local neighbours.

Phave 11 tenants and my mother, who are aged between 55 and 85 vears of age. who should not be
subjected to loud intrusive live band music or dj mustc. There are a considerable amount of local neighbours
who are absolutely furious that this hotel is applying for a further extension of their licencing hours. They
have already affected them dramatically, when they play live music, in which several of them have
complained directly to the hotel Manager and Daryl Page Dove, which resulted in them tuming up the
music even louder!

There will be strong opposition towards this application and | intend to consult my solicitor regarding this
matter as it seems to me that you are not taking this matter seriously |
I'have spoken to Daryi Page Dove and have informed him of my outright objection to this application to
extend his opening hours. There will be no more contact between us both, as this is a matter for the
hcensing department to make and if this is permitted. then my solicitor,

I would like to know when their hearing is, so that [ can be there, as well as the local elderly neighbours.
who are already upset and annoved that this hotel and their owners have disturbed them on several
occasions in the past,

Yours Sincerely
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Guy, Mandy

From: s o :

Sent: 20 October 2019 14:30

To: Guy, Mandy

Subject: Re: Anchorage Hotel complaint

Dear Mandy Guy

[ would like to bring to vour attention The Noise Act 1996 which clearly states that the hours of night
between 11pm to 7am loud music from a party. live band or dj should be turned off or down to a bare
minimum after. As you are aware local councils can either issue a warning, issue a fixed penalty or seize
noise making equipment. If permission was granted for The Anchorage Hotel to stage live bands or play dj
music after these hours , then they would be in breach of this act. in which I hope you would make them
aware of and if necessary enforce this Act.

As you are aware , The Churston Court hotel in Churston had issues relating to their noise levels which
dramatically affected their neighbours right to a peaceful existence and they were prosecuted. 1 hope that
you out right object their application for extending their opening times and plaving live music, as this would
affect my tenants who reside at my premises and would leave me no choice but to instruct my solicitor to
inform the hotel owners of our intentions to prosecute them for breaching the Noise Act 1996. Also it any
fnore anti social behaviour was to escalate then the police can deal with this under Part 1 of the Anti social
Behaviour Crime and Policing Act 1996,

Under the Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act bicensing officers can deal with noise from hotels if
they feel they are damaging peoples health or causing a statutory nuisance that interfere significant y with
their nght to enjoy their home. { have informed you that we have clderly tenants who have the right to enjoy
a peaceful lite when residing at our premises, along with our neighbours . who are also elderly and a
majority have young children who go to bed early. There are also over six residential and nursing homes
located very close to this hotel | both at the back of The Anchorage and to the side of them. and this will
dramatically affect their right to a peaceful life and sleep.
I'dread to think how noisy this neighbourhood will become if you were to grant this hotel permission to play
live bands until these hours. There will be a considerable amount of guests who create noise when leaving
this premise intoxicated, which will drain even more police resources, when dealing about noise complaints
or anti social behaviour.

This hotel has already caused us significant noise problems in the past and has become a nuisance to both
myself. my elderly tenants and the neighbourhood. The police have been called on several occasions for anti
social behaviour and this will only escalate dramatically if vou grant them permission to have live bands and
dj music until the early hours of the moming.

The noise from their live bands clearly penetrates their lounge windows and disturbs the local residents. as
well as their guests when they leave the buiiding to smoke or go outside. Every time they have an event on
my tenants can clearly hear them talking in the front garden and the foul language that ofien comes from
their guests is absolutely disgusting which my elderly tenants should not have to hear.

The owners of this hotel are clearly not bothered about this and cannot enforee guests to be quiet as they are
at home peacefully sleeping and have no door staff and only one night porter who’s job is not try and
control people acting loud or swearing. They have aiready advertised for 3 parties in December where there
will be live music. This dates are the 8th, 3th and 14th of Decemnber.



Resiclaad A @%@ G ob T

Guy, Mandy

From: ; 545

Sent: 21 Cctober 2019 12:33

To: Guy, Mandy

Subject: Snooty Fox St Marychurch Losing their licence

Having just read an article this weekend on Devon live.com. regarding the Snooty Fox, located at the top of
St Marychurch precinct,losing their licence, due to live bands and loud dj music affecting the quality of life
and right to a peaceful existence, of their neighbours, in the flats above and next to them. I think this sets a
pnme example of how loud music upsets residents.

[have clearly made both yourself and Julie Smar.t Police Licensing Officer fully aware now of how our
neighbours, The Anchorage Hotel on Aveland Road, are already upsetting and annoying our elderly tenants
right to a peaceful existence, by staging live bands and dj music and having guests shouting and using foul
explicit language outside their premises. This will only escalate, if they are granted permission to extend
their hours of opening.

Istrongly object to this happening and hope both vourself and the other licensing members reject their
application. If this is granted, you leave me no cheice but to instruct my solicitior to instigate court
proceedings against The Anchorage Hotel for breach of the Noise Act 1996 and disturbing my elderly
residents right to sleep.

Fhope you can understand how passionately | feel about this matter and how | intend to take matters further
if thev are granted permission.

Yours faithfully
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CurRef : JID/IMO/STA3S39/0001
Your Ref : Licensing application number 055173

Licensing and Public Protection
Yorbay Council

Town Hall

Castle Circus

Torquay

TQ1 3DR

Also sent by email to planning@torbav.eov.uk

28 October 2019

Dear Sirs

Cur client;

Matter: Licensing Representation - Anchorage Hotel - Licensing Application No. 055173

Bt O object to the licensing application which has been made by Mr Daryi Page~
Dove and Mr Russell Page-Dove to extend the opening hours (with conditians} of the Anchorage
Hotel, Aveland Rd, Torquay TQ1 3PT which is situated next daor to his property (approximately 6
metres away). Our client has instructed us to make representations on his behalf in objection to
the planning application made by the Anchorage Hotel.

Our client lives at igsae

B S SRRt erdtons lives mm He has Ilved
at, and been responsm!e for the premises asong wath hss% for 40 years. The rest of the
block comprises flats occupied by elderly residents who are all between the ages of 55 and 85
with most residents being in their late seventies. dissapemia is a Victorian building which does not
benefit from the soundproofing and insulation standards of buildings built to modern building
regulation standards. There are 6 or 7 residential nursing homes nearby and a number of large

family homes, many with children resident. The local area is designated as a2 Conservation Area
and is generally a peaceful place.

Our client instructs us that he and his «eesge have suffered problems in relation to noise from
the hotel for some time. He wrote to your Senior Licensing Officer, Mandy Guy, to complain. Our
client also had clause to complain to Mandy Guy about numerous breaches of the Hotel's
operating schedule in his e-mail of 1% june 2019. Mandy Guy visited the Anchorage Hotel and also



spoke to the Police Licensing Officer and Public Protection Officer. Mandy Guy responded on 11%
June 2019 updating our client.

A further significant incident occurred at the beginning of September on a Saturday night where
the noise was so loud that it was intolerable. As & result, our client visited the hotel at
approximately 10.45pm and spake with the Night Porter/Manager, asking him to turn the noise
down. The Night Porter/Manager laughed and replied “no chance”. 4@ ¢ informs us that

after he left the front of the hote! the volume of the music from the hotel was deliberately
increased.

Gur client informs us that the hotel now regularly hosts parties where live and recarded music
play at high velume until late into the evening in what is otherwise a quiet, residential
neighbourhood. The hote! appears to have little sound-proofing but in any event, the windows
anad doors are often left open. The events are advertised on social media and are not generally for
the benefit of nearby residents. An example of this is an advert for a Christmas party on 21%
December 2019 “with live music from Mafia4d and a OJ and midnight bubbles”,

On 7% October our client was informed by the applicants that they were submitting the present
application. Our client expressed his concerns whereupon Russel Page-Dove said that if the
oresent application was not granted then he would simply continue with the proposed parties by
submitting multiple temporary event notices. This is not the kind of response that one might
expect from a responsible operator of licensed premises,

In our client’s view, the actions of the hotel already amount to a nuisance at common law and
pursuant to s.73(1}{g) Environmental Protection Act 1990, in addition to noise, large numbers of
people regularly congregate in the garden. They are often intoxicated, are always loud, often
exhibit antisocial behaviour and reguiarly us foul and offensive language. They continue to exhibit
anti-social behaviour when they leave sllowing the problems to spread more widely within the
nearby residential streets. Our client informs us that the police have been called on a number of

occasions. Our client has spoken to one of the applicants, Daryl Page-Dove on occasion but rather
than help, he has become verbally abusive.

We understand that the hotel has tapacity for approximately 250 people at such events and there
seems to be no restriction on numbers of people allowed into the garden late at night who also

appear to be wholly unsupervised. There are certainly no door supervisors present on such
oecasions.

it is submitted that the activities that have occurred at the hotel and which are expected to
continue are contrary to the four licensing objectives under the Licensing Act 2003, namely {1}

Frevention of Crime and Disorder, (2} Public Safety, (3} Prevention of Public Nuisance, and {4)
Protection of Children from Harm.



Resiaon K Pooe T ob 7

On the basis of the ahove issues, our client wishes to strongly object to the application to extend
the licensing hours. Our client believes that allowing the propased extension will exacerbate an
already intolerable position. It is further submitted that the operation schedule accompanying the
application is wholly inadequate to prevent further breaches of the licensing objectives or aliow
effective monitoring by the Council and other agencies and should be rejected.

Our client does not believe that licensing conditions as set out in the application will be adhered
to or will be enforceable. Whilst we are of the view that the application should be rejected in its
entirety, if the Council were minded to grant it, we would want further and better conditions
dealing with noise and anti-social behaviour. Our client would not want any noise or vibration to
be audible or felt from the boundary of the hotel and certainly not after 11pm. Our client would
also want conditions on the opening of doors and windows when music is being played and
associated air conditioning and door supervision conditions to be in place. It would alse seem
appropriate to require sound insulation and measures preventing people from congregating
outside and causing anti-social behaviour. We would also want to see measures relating to the
noise limiting of amplified music and dispersion of guests at the end of the night. Whilst we do
not believe that this would remove the nuisance caused by the hotel we at least believe that it
may enable the Council to more easily enforce any breaches.

tf this application is granted, our client fully expects to have to monitor and report incidents and
involve the Council and the police each time incidents of noise nuisance, anti-social behaviour and
breach of licence conditions occur and does not beljeve that it will be long before he will have to
trigger a review of the licence pursuant to 5.51{1} Licensing Act 2003 and / or statutory nuisance
proceedings pursuant to 5.79 Environmental Protection Act 1990.

We look forward to receiving acknowledgement from you that our client’s representations have
been received and registered.

Yours faithfully

WOLLENS
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Senior Licencing Officer
Torbay Council
COMMUNITY SAFETY ! Town Hall
Castle Circus
Torquay
TQ1 3DR

14 October 2019

Dear Sir

Licencing Application — Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Road, Torquay

[ am writing to object most strongly to the proposed extension in hours for the
Anchorage Hotel, to play music till midnight Sunday to Thursday, and 1.00 am Friday
and Saturday. The rear of this place abuts onto the rear open space of many properties,
of which mine is one. Sound does not stop at garden walls!

At present we are kept awake in the evenings with the noise of the bands/DJ’s which
has a detrimental effect on our health, as well as annoying that people can be so
selfish in a residential area. This hotel is surrounded on all sides by residential
properties and oid peoples care homes. Additionally a noisy “pub™ atmosphere will
have a detrimenial effect on property prices in the vicinity

Already we hear people shouting late at night in the swimming pool in the
suminer/autumn, shouting and sometimes swearing. The police have been called on
more than one occasion to deal with disturbances. This is in contravention of their
existing licence. which aims to prevent drinking outside the premises. | have many
times passed the hotel and seen people outside drinking alcohol, up to midnight.

The hotel caters for several hundred people, and the notse of them leaving afier 1.00
am will be disturbing for several hundred more people, which leads to the problem of
either additional cars or busses being left on the narrow roads around Cary Park,
Aveland Road. St Georges Road, Devons Road Cary Avenue. Theses roads are
already busy, ard well fiiled with parked vehicles.

Please take my views into account when considering this, and 1 strongly urge that this
application should be rejected.

Yours fatthfully
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15 October 2019 {
Senior Licencing Officer T——— Y

Torbay Council
Town Hall
Castle Circus
Torquay

TQ1 3DR

Dear Sir

Licencing Application — Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Road, Torquay

I am writing to object most strongly to the proposed extension in hours for the
Anchorage Hotel, to play music till midnight Sunday to Thursday, and 1.00 am Friday
and Saturday. The rear of this place abuts onto the rear open space of many properties,
of which mine is one. Sound does not stop at garden walls!

At present we are kept awake in the evenings with the noise of the bands/DJI’s which
has a detrimental effeci on our health, as well as annoying that people can be so
selfish in a residential area. This hotel is surrounded on all sides by residential
properties and old peoples care homes. Additionally a noisy “pub™ atmosphere will
have a detrimental effect on property prices in the vicinity

Already we hear people shouting late at night in the swimming pool in the
summer/autumn, shouting and sometimes swearing. The police have been called on
more thar one occasion to deal with disturbances. This is in contravention of their
existing licence, which aims to prevent drinking outside the premises. [ have many
times passed the hotel and seen people outside drinking alchol, up to midnight.

The hotel caters for several hundred people. and the noise of them leaving after 1.00
am will be disturbing for several hundred more people, which leads to the problem of
either additional cars or busses being left on the narrow roads around Cary Park,
Aveland Road, St Georges Road, Devons Road Cary Avenue. Theses roads are
already busy, and well filled with parked vehicles.

Please take nmy views into account when considering this, and ! strongly urge that this
application should be rejected.

Yours faithfully




14 October 2019

TORBAY COUNGIL |

Senior Licencing Officer
Torbay Council

16 COT 20 Town Hall

Castle Circus

COMMUNITY SAFETY Lorquay
U TQ13DR

Dear Sir

Licencing Application — Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Road, Torquay

I am writing to object most strongly to the proposed extension in hours for the
Anchorage Hotel, to play music till midnight Sunday to Thursday, and 1.00 am Friday
and Saturday. The rear of this place abuts onto the rear open space of many properties,
of which mine is one. Sound does not stop at garden walls!

At present we are kept awake in the evenings with the noise of the bands/DJ"s which
has a detrimental effect on our health, as well as annoying that people can be so
selfish in a residential area. This hotel is surrounded on all sides by residential
properties and otd peoples care homes. Additionally a noisy “pub’™ atmosphere will
have a detnimental effect on property prices in the vicinity

Already we hear people shouting late at night in the swimming pool in the
summer/autumi, shouting and sometimes swearing. The police have been called on
more than one occasion to deal with disturbances. This 1s in contravention of their
existing licence., which aims to prevent drinking outside the premises. I have many
times passed the hotel and seen people outside drinking alcohol. up to midnight.

The hotel caters for several hundred people, and the noise of them leaving after 1.00
am will be disturbing for several hundred more people, which leads to the problem of
either additional cars or busses being left on the narrow roads around Cary Park,
Aveland Road, 5t Georges Road. Devons Road Cary Avenue. Theses roads are
already busy, and well filled with parked vehicles.

Please take my views into account when considering this, and | strongly urge that this
application should be rejected.

Yours fatthfully




From:

Sent:

To: Licensing

Subject: Anchorage Hotel - Prevention of public nuisance

Having lived in this area for over 60 yrs{my wife 73 yes) we regard Babbacombe as a little oasis away from the hurfe
burley of Torquay town.There is naturally beauty and calm beloved by ali residents and visitors.The cars from
Saturday football matches are a accepted problem but the added disruption which would be caused by an extension
of licencing hours,noise, traffic, Etcis unacceptable.Many of our friends have lived here most of their lives and fear
the worst,

Yours sincerely

Sent from my iPhone TORBAY COUNCIL

COMMUNITY SAFETY -
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16 October 2018

The Anchorage Hotel Aveland Road, Cary Park, Babbacombe, Torquay
Objection to Proposed Extension of Licenceing Hours

Dear Ms Guy
As you see | unfortunately live close to the above hotel and have done for over 40 years.

The Cary Park area is {or now mare correctly was!) an ocasis of calm and quietness in an otherwise busy
town. incidentally attracting much wildlife.

The Anchorage was s quiet and sedate hotel in keeping with the local environment and its customers
treated the neighbourhood with respect.

It was then purchased by Mr Page-Dove Senior who decided to extend the hotel to be able to take coach
parties. This has proved to be detrimental to the ares as we often have coaches causing a blockage or
driving through residential areas.

A far greater problem hawever has been that under its existing Heence the music can be heard over a
large area and we can hear it inside our property even with the windows closed and it prevents us
getting to sleep. It is particularly sever in summer in hot weather. They have the windows open but we
cant. We hear every wordlil. It is fike having a radic on if the room. Itis axceedingly anti sozial and the
hotel cares litle for the neighbours.

Sometimes | arrive home late at night and it is extremely sad there is total silence throughout the area
naturaily except for the serious noise pollution emanating from this Hotel,

In recent years this problem has sericusly increased both in volume and frequency of occurance. Thisis
rmy opinion is as a result of Mr Page Dove Junior taking over the management of the hotel. | have
always found Mr Page Dove Senior to be 3 rezsonable man.

Some years ago my wife was fighting Breast Cancer and desperately needed her sleep during treatment
and whilst in remission. She could not do so on those nights the hotel was playing music, it was a
desperate time for us. | went and compiained and did so on more than one occasion. At first they did
respond but it did not last — we had to put up with it then as we have to now.



Any extension in the licence will inflict on the nelghbourhood severe noise pollution and will cuase a

severe detriment to the environment and the quality of life of the residents for a very extensive area.
Those living close to the hotel like us will be left awake for much later and more often. This is totally
unfair and the purpose of licencing is to ensure that the environment , the neighbourhood and other
people are protected.

The existing licence already fails in that duty and any increase or change in the existing licence will have

a devastating effect on our quality of life - indeed there is a serious argument that the existing licence
should be reduced!

We recently have had new neighbours move into the street with whom we were already aquainted.
They have discussed with us the problem of the current noise poliution under the existing licence. Their
sleep is being disturbed and they hear the music whilst sat in their founge. They informed me that they
have complained to the hotel and that the response was that nobody else have ever complained.

Knowing this to be totally untrue because of my complaints during my wifes iliness | decided to do
something about it. 1am a member of various organisations that patronise the establishment {none of
which require music or entertainment). On a recent visit | reiterated to sormebody in charge what had
been said to my new neighbour and pointed out that the response was a lie as | had personally made

complaints about the level of noise poliution imposed on my family. | took the occasion to registar a
further complaint.

Regrettably | carne away with the impression that no matter what | reasonably said it will have no effect.
This is supported by the fact that noise poliution has continued unabated under the existing licence.

t believe noise insulation is almost rion existent in the existing Victorian building and if further activity is
atlowed in the grounds the consequences will be horrendous.

My wife and 1 therefore wish to register an objection to ANY CHANCE WHATSOEVER in the existing
licence and strongly believe we are entitled to laok to the licencing authority to protect us from any
further increase of the noise pollution that we are currently being subjected to.

Based on past experience any undertakings that the current proprietars may give to achieve their aims
cannot in my opinion be relied on long term and would prove to be impotent.

Yours Sincerely

Cc Councillors Licencee Committee

Ward Councillors
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Dear Sir/Madam

['am just making you aware that The Anchorage Hotel on Aveland Road, Cary Park,
Babbacombe, Torquay are applying to extend their hours of the sale of alcohol and play live

musie from their premises from Sunday to Thursday till 12pm and Friday to Saturday until
lam.

If this is permitted. this will have a detrimental affect on the local neighbourhood, as they will be
permitted to play loud intrusive music, from both live bands and dj music, until Tam at the
weekends and |2pm during the week.

This will affect local neighbours, who are both elderly and young children when they are resting at
home or trying te sleep at night. Their old licence clearly states that they are not permitted to
emanate noise from their premises which causes unreasonable disturbance or causes a public
nuisance.

They have already dene this on many occasions , including the police being called for anti social
behaviour. They have also had loud intrusive music playing in their front garden, with a fire
display event which was incredibly loud.

This 15 a residential are with a considerable amount of elderly residents and young children,
who often go to bed early. who should not be subjected 1o this noise. This hotel is also focated in a
preservation area.

If they are granted permission to have live bands and dj,s playing until 1am in the morning ,
by the time everyone leaves this hotel it will probably be 1.30am to 2am. They can cater for up
to 250 guests. This will massively affect everyone sleeping at this time of night and right to a
peaceful existence.

There are also no plans proposed on how they will stop people from drinking and smoking outside
this hotel. as well as their gardens. This means that a considerable amount of guests can be drinking
outside their front garden ., which has been loud in the past and can be intimidating to local
neighbours.

Under the New Live Band Music Aet , premises such as this hotel, if permitted a licence, can
have up te 12 live bands in I year. And have a dj playing every weekend up to 1am in the
morning! This will massively affect this neighbourhood and be detrimental to the amenities of the
surrounding area.

Finally, if they are granted this licence, then this will mostly likely come up on a search when
anyone decides to buy or sell around this area, which may put off any potential buyer!

Please can you email or write into the following person, giving your full name and address, to
strongly object these propoesals that The anchorage Hotel wants to apply for and also ask when
they are intending to have their hearing relating to their live bands, so if vou choose to be there and
EXPress YOUr concerns.

Please can you send an email or write a letter before the 27" October 2019, as this is the last



?@ezo{z

date when they will consider any objections

Your time is gladly appreciated.

The address to send your letters to or email is as follows:
Mandy Guy

Senior Licencing Officer
Torbay Council

TORBAY COUNGIL
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Dear :Sir/Madam

Letter of ObjCCthI} Anchorage Hotel Cary Park Babbacombe Torquay Extended to thelr
hcense . _

[ am wn'ang to reg1ster my objection to the apphcatlon for an extensmn o the license of
Anchorage Hotel Cary Park Babbacombe. The basis for this opposition is that granting an
extension license for these premises will not promote the hcensmg objectives, partlcular]y the
preventxon of crime, disorder and antisocial, behavior, also the noise with live music will have
a'massive impact on my employment as 1 ama postal worker who starts early and rest and
sleep at Lhe tlme thm license is aimed at! -

: Re51dents in 11115 area already suffer nuisance and antlsocxal behavwr at all hours of the day
and mghl due to bemg in the area of Torquay Umted

i would urge the Committee to cor151der the 1mpact on Health of focal residents effected by
this who work and live in the area.

In view of the above. 1 would urge the LICEHSIHE Authority to refuse the extension
appllcanon

Yours faithfully,

Classified: RMG - Internal
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17" October 2019
Ms M Guy
Senior Licencing Officer COMMUNITY & = 77y
Tarbay Council T
Town Hall
Castle Circus
Torquay
TQ13DR

ﬂgﬂ’ /4/5 , -Uj ,

ANCHORAGE HOTEL AVELAND ROAD
LICENCE EXTENSION ALCOHOL AND LIVE MUSIC

I understand that the Anchorage Hotel is applying to extend their hours for the sale of alcohol
and to play live music, Sunday-Thursday until midnight, Friday-Saturday until 0100.

| strongly object to any extension.

The Hotel is in a residential area, within several school catchment areas serving many families
with children and which also accommodates many Flats, Retirement and Care Homes all with
a significant number of elderly people. Should any such approval be granted then the impact
upon a disproportionate number of residents — noise, traffic, parking, all mainly during
evening hours or weekends, etc etc - is obvious.

Please refuse this and any other application which impacts the quality of life of the local
residents in this area.

Yours sincerely
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Senior Licencing Officer P

Torbay Council TORBAY GOU;‘:QL E
Town Hall ,'
Castle Circus 2V LT g '
Torquay TQI 3DR i
14 October 2019 COI‘AMUE{TY mATETY |
Dear Sir

Licencing Application — Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Road, Torquay

T am writing to object most strongly to the proposed extension in hours for the
Anchorage Hotel, to play music till midnight Sunday to Thursday. and 1.00 am Friday
and Saturday. My property overlooks the front of the Anchorage.

At present we are kept awake in the evenings with the noise of the bands/DJ’s which
has a detrimental effect on our health. This hotel is surrounded on all sides by
residential properties and old peoples care homes. They have also plaved loud outside
the premises in the front garden. even though in the summer. when the windows are
by necessity open, they could in fact be playing music in the garden. Perhaps there is
a need for the Council to monitor the noise levels already emanating from the hotel to
see if it breaches “reasonable™ . If this variation is allowed under Live Music Band
Act, then there will be many calls in the future to take remedial action against the
Licence holder

Already we hear people shouting late at night in the summer/autumn, shouting, as
well as the banging of car doors, and revving of engines. Several times the police
have been called to deal with disturbances. There is currently a contravention of their
existing licence, which prohibits drinking outside the premises, and maintain control
over their guests. [ have many times seen people cutside drinking. and smoking until
midnight.

The hotel caters for several hundred people at its functions, and the noise of them
leaving after 1.00 am, instead of midnight, will be disturbing for several hundred

mote people, which leads to the problem of either additional cars or busses being left
on the narrow already crowded adjoining roads around Cary Park.

I strongly urge that this application should be rejected.

Yours faithfully




15 Ovtober 2019 R
T e '{;:,_;{;:;_ | Senior Licencing Officer
TORBAY G- : Torbay Council
e Town Hall
R ; Castle Circus
Torquay TQ1! 3DR
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Dear Sir
Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Road, Torquay ~ Licencing Application

[ am writing to object most strongly to the proposed extension in hours for the
Anchorage Hotel, to play music till midnight Sunday to Thursday, and 1.00 am Friday
and Saturday. My property overlooks the front of the Anchorage.

At present we are kept awake in the evenings with the noise of the bands/DJ’s which
has a detrimental etfect on our health. This hotel is surrounded on all sides by
residential properties and old peoples care homes. They have also played loud outside
the premises in the front garden, even though in the summer, when the windows are
by necessity open. they could in fact be playing music in the garden. Perhaps there is
a need for the Council to monitor the noise levels already emanating from the hotel to
see 1f it breaches “reasonable™ . If this variation is allowed under Live Music Band
Act, then there will be many calls in the future to take remedial action against the
Licence holder

Already we hear people shouting late at night in the summer/autumn, shouting, as
well as the banging of car doors, and revving ol engines. Several times the police
have been called to deal with disturbances. There is currently a contravention of their
existing licence, prohibiting drinking outside the premises, and requires the hotel to
maintain control over their guests. | have many times seen people outside drinking,
and smoking until midnight.

The hotel caters for several hundred people at its functions, and the neise of them
leaving after 1.00 am, instead of midnight, will be disturbing for several hundred
more people, which leads to the problem of either additional cars or busses being left
on the narrow already crowded adjoining roads around Cary Park.

[ strongly urge that this application should be rejected.




15 Ovtober 2019
Senior Licencing Officer

TORBAY C_ e o] Torbay Council
1 Town Hall
A RN ' Castle Circus

S e ‘ Torquay TQ1 3DR

COMMUNITY = =~
Dear Sir
Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Road, Torquay — Licencing Application

[ am writing to object most strongly to the proposed extension in hours for the
Anchorage Hotel, to play music till midnight Sunday to Thursday, and 1.00 am Friday
and Saturday. My property overlooks the front of the Anchorage.

Al present we are kept awake in the evenings with the noise of the bands/DJ’s which
has a detrimental effect on our health. This hotel is surrounded on all sides by
residential properties and old peoples care homes. They have also played loud outside
the premises in the front garden, even though in the summer, when the windows are
by necessity open, they could in fact be playing music in the garden. Perhaps there is
a need for the Council to monitor the noise levels already emanating from the hotel to
see if it breaches “reasonable™ . If this variation is allowed under Live Music Band
Act. then there will be many calls in the future to take remedial action against the
Licence holder

Already we hear people shouting late at night in the summer/autumn, shouting, as
well as the banging of car doors, and revving of engines. Several times the police
have been called to deal with disturbances. There is currently a contravention of their
existing licence, prohibiting drinking outside the premises, and requires the hotel to
maintain control over their guests. I have many times seen people outside drinking,
and smoking until midnight.

The hotel caters for several hundred people at its functions, and the noise of them
leaving after 1.00) am. instead of midnight, will be disturbing for several hundred
more people, which leads to the problem of either additional cars or busses being left
on the narrow already crowded adjoining roads around Cary Park.

[ strongly urge that this application should be rejected.

Yours faithfully
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21 October 2019

Ms M Guy e
Semor Licensing Officer TORBAY COLUNCH
Torbay Council

Town Hall G e
Castle Circus L v e
Torquay TQ1 3DR

Lha

COMMUNITY S&FETY

Dear Madam,

The Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Road. Cary Park, Babbacombe

My wife and | feel compelled to write with regards to the

application by the above hotel to extend it's hours for the sale of alcohol and the playing of live
music until 12pm from Sunday to Thursday and until 1 am on a Friday and Saturday.

We object in the most serious manner to the hotels application because of’

1) The area is mostly of a quiet residential neighbourhood and the noise generated would be of
a level quite unacceptable for such a quiet and peaceful area.

2) This area of Babbacombe has a mixed age range of residents, from very young children to
the very old.

3) People of all ages are surely entitled to a nights sleep without disturbance, from the young
who have schools to attend, ordinary working people and the elderly who have done their
working lives and need a quiet, peaceful night.

4) If thus licence application is approved, noise from departing guests of the hotel, could quite
possibly go on until 1am from Sunday to Thursday and until possibly 2 am on Saturday and
Sunday morning.

5) Ofreal concern is the obvious point of people spilling out from the hotel and into the garden
causing noise for the vast majority of the evening/night.

6) We have been informed that their present licence clearly states they are not permitted to
emanate noise from their premises which causes unreasonable disturbance or causes a public
nuisance. This has been disregarded on a few occasions and requiring the police to be called
for anti social behaviour.

We feel that the licence application should not go ahead , for at least the above reasons, and most
strongly object in favour of the peace and quiet of our neighbourhood.

Yours sincerely
it
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Julte Smart

Police Licencing Officer
Devon & Cornwall Police
Police Headquarters
Middlemoor

EXETER

EX2 7THQ

21 October 2019

Dear Julie
Re: LATE LICENCE - ANCHORAGE HOTEL TORQUAY

[ am writing to object to the very late licence being applied for by the above hotel,
which would enable then to play loud music until 1.00am Fridays and Saturdays . We
live literally just across the road from the hote! and this summer it has been
particularly noisy over the summer with their doors being open, the music does carry
around the area and noise from guests outside. I do not object to music up to 12.00pm
but think the extended time of 1.00am is not acceptable for a very quiet residential
and conservation area with lots of nursing homes in the vicinity.

‘I'would be grateful if you could advise us when there will be a meeting to enable us to
object to the later licence.




FAC Mandy Gray
Senior Licencing Officer — ——

Licensing and Public Protection TORBAY COUNC
Torbay Council b e e
Town Hall VIR BN
Castle Circus

Torquay TQ1 3DR CQ%?@UN Y S
Objection 1o

Ref 055173  Variation Application for Premises Licence
Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Road, Torquay, TQ1 3PT

Submitted by

We wish to object to the issue of this licence of the following grounds

Retference the prevention of public nuisance

Judging by the example of last summer the noise and disruption in this
predominately residential area of older persons and children was really quite
excessive and certainly not contained within the premises. Patrons spill out of
the building into the garden, the car park and the street.

We live in a block of flats on the opposite side of Cary Park to the Anchorage
Hotel. During evenings when live and recorded music is played the disruption
to us is immense. We are force to keep our doors and windows closed even
on warm summer evenings because the noise is as audible to us here as it
would be if we were in the same room as it is being played.

As it is the entertainment does not finish at the times stated but often goes on
for some time after the current designated hours.

Patrons are not monitored when they leave the building — there are loud voices,
shouting and screaming in the street for some time after.

The revving of engines and car doors slamming is prevalent.

Reference the protection of children from harm

Whilst the Achorage Hotel may be able to monitor children inside the building
the effect of being able to clearly hear the live and recorded music outside
means that older youths are drawn into Cary Park (children' park area) to listen
to the music from outside.

We have witnessed considerable anti-social behaviour from these youths
including smashing up the park and children's play area, loud abusive language,
screaming and shouting, drink and drug taking.

There are many small children who use this park and the effect of seeing older
youths acting in this manner can only have a detrimental effect, instigated and
exacerbated by the excessive foud music coming from the Anchorage Hotel,




who appear to have no concern about the effect they are having. It sets a
precedent for their own future behaviour and may encourage them to also
display and join in with bad behaviour.

We do hope you will consider the points raised from this objection. We feel we
should expect to be able to go about our everyday life without having to cope
with this on a daily basis, every week in the summer. We know that fellow
residents are exasperated and challenged by having to cope with this on a
regular basis as many are elderly and frail and not able to make representation
for themselves, neither do they like to complain. We have refrained from calling
out the police in the past (although we understand that others have) but feel
we are being left with no choice. The idea of having to put up with this loud
uncontrolied racket until the early hours of the morning is just too unbearable.

25 October 2019
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23 October 2019

Dear Ms. Guy,

Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Road, Torquay, Devon. TQ1 3PT
Ref: 055173 — Variation application for Premises Licence
Licensing Act 2003

We are writing to strongly object to the application by The Anchorage Hotel for
premises licence extensions.

If this is permitted, these extensions to sell alcohol and play live and recorded
music on Fridays and Saturdays/early Sunday mormings up to 01.00 will be
detrimental to the local neighbourhood and will in our view create a noise
nuisance if the management of this hotel continue to aperate their alcohol
sales/ live music events and premises in the same way as they have in the
past —up to 11.00.

This is a quiet, mainly residential area with many local residents regularly
subjected to loud music with open windows up to 11.00 when live music / DJ
events are put on under the current licence. Complaints are regularly made to
The Anchorage Hotel management to turn the Live / DJ music volumes down
and close the windows.

We understand that the police have been cailed on several occasions in the
past to complain about noise nuisance and anti-social behaviour. That is

under the current licence where alcohol sales and Live/DJ music is permitted
up to 11.00.

Extending the licence on Fridays and Saturdays to 01.00 (The early hours of
Saturday and Sunday mornings.) is not acceptable at all in an area with
mainly residential accommodation — with many residents being eldery or
having young children (and others) who need to sleep. Residents are entitled
in law to quiet and peaceful enjoyment of their properties. This proposed

Premises Licence extension would breach those fundamental property and
human rights.



The area is also a designated Conservation Area and such a Premises
Licence extension would be detrimenta! to the Conservation Area.

The Premises Licence - if permitted - will alse come up on local searches
when our properties are being offered for sale and such a potential noise
nuisance to the early hours could put off potential buyers.

The Anchorage Hotel can cater for up to 250 guests and leaving the premises
after 01.00 would undoubtedly cause noise and disturbance to local residenis
- in addition te the music noise inte the early hours.

The St. Marychurch area is a peaceful and quiet area most of the time — it is
not Torquay town centre where property owners buy in full knowledge of the
noise and disturbance caused by the lively nightlife of the town centre. Buyers
in St. Marychurch do not expect to have loud music played until 01.00 in the

morning. This would be totally unacceptable to us as existing residents in the
area.

We wouid urge Torbay Council to refuse grant of this application for a
Premises Licence extension for the above valid reasons.

Your sincerely

W
rr,.ﬂ'lﬂr‘f,"'l' 4&?{'.?«».-*,})
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Mandy Guy

Senior Licencing Officer
Torbay Council

Town Hall

Castle Circus

Torguay

TQ1 3DR
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23 October 2019

Dear Ms. Guy,

Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Road, Torquay, Devon. TQ1 3PT
Ref: 055173 — Variation application for Premises Licence
Licensing Act 2003

We are writing to strongly object to the application by The Anchorage Hotel for
premises licence extensions.

If this is permitted, these extensions to sell alcohol and play live and recorded
music on Fridays and Saturdays/early Sunday momings up to 01.00 will be
detrimental to the local neighbourhood and will in our view create a noise
nuisance if the management of this hotel continue to operate their alcohol
sales/ live music events and premises in the same way as they have in the
past —up to 11.00.

This is a quiet, mainly residential area with many local residents regularly
subjected to loud music with open windows up to 11.00 when live music / DJ
evenis are put on under the current licence. Complaints are regularly made to
The Anchorage Hotel management to turn the Live / DJ music volumes down
and close the windows.

We understand that the police have been called on several occasions in the
past to complain about noise nuisance and anti-social behaviour. That is
under the current licence where alcohol sales and Live/DJ music is permitted
up to 11.00.

Extending the licence on Fridays and Saturdays to 01.00 {The early hours of
Saturday and Sunday momings.) is not acceptable at all in an area with
mainly residential accommodation — with many residents being elderly or
having young children {(and others} who need to sleep. Residents are entitled
in law to quiet and peaceful enjoyment of their properties. This proposed
Premises Licence extension would breach those fundamental property and
human rights.



The area is also a designated Conservation Area and such a Premises
Licence extension would be detrimental to the Conservation Area.

The Premises Licence - if permitted - will also come up on local searches
when our properties are being offered for sale and such a potential noise
nuisance to the early hours could put off potential buyers.

The Anchorage Hotel can cater for up to 250 guests and leaving the premises
after 01.00 would undoubtedly cause noise and disturbance to local residents
— in addition to the music noise into the early hours.

The St. Marychurch area is a peaceful and quiet area most of the time — it is
not Torquay town centre where property owners buy in full knowledge of the
noise and disturbance caused by the lively nightlife of the town centre. Buyers
in St. Marychurch do not expect to have loud music played until 01.00 in the

morning. This would be totally unacceptable to us as existing residents in the
area.

We would urge Torbay Council to refuse grant of this application for a
Premises Licence extension for the above valid reasons.

Mandy Guy

Senior Licencing Officer
Torbay Council

Town Hall

Castle Circus

Torquay

TQ1 3DR
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Executive Head Community Safety
Torbay Council

¢/o Torquay Town Hall

Castle Circus

Torguay

TQ1l3DR

24% October 2019

Dear Sir / Madam

We are writing to object to the application for the variation of a premises licence submitted
by The Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Road, Babbacombe, Torquay, TQ1 3PT.

It is our understanding that the application requests an extension to the hours of sale of
alcohot and live music to the following: Sunday to Thursday until midnight; Friday and
Saturday untit 0100.

Our objections to this are for the foliowing reasons:

s This is firstly and foremost a residential area. We have a nine month old child at
home and both work. We should not be subjected to the noise fevels that already
permeate from this establishment as late as midnight during the week and 0100 at
weekends. This would massively affect our sleeping and right to a peaceful
existence, and more importantly, that of our child.

s We live halfway up Aveland Road and currently can hear — quite clearly — when there
are discos and live music playing. The hotel has single glazing and open their
windows, especially during summer months. We have had to call on numerous
occasions to ask them to turn the music down in the past, and quite frustratingly this
rarely happens. On some occasions the music has continued way beyond 2300. The
prospect of this occurring even later into the night is distressing to us as a family and
we are sure to the surrounding community.

¢ The hotel caters for large numbers of guests, and we know this because we hear
them in the smoking area {front of the hotel) and leaving after events! We have
been woken many times by shouting, loud voices and car doors slamming and it
would be completely unacceptable to be subjected to this as late as 0130 as people
filter out of the premises. We also have found bottles and bar glasses on our car
bonnet and smashed bottles in the guttering after events there. This brings the
safety of our child and the local residents into question, many of whom are elderly.



e The potential impact of re-sale value on our home in the future is concerning.

Whilst we respect their business, we don't feel that the neighbourhood should be subjected
to the noise levels currently being experienced even later into the night. At the very
minimum the hotel should invest into full soundproofing and air conditioning, so that they
don’t need to open windows and disturb the local neighbourhood. Further, the issue of
noise when guests are leaving needs to be addressed regardless of this planning application,
in order to respect the residents on Aveland Road trying to sleep.

We await the outcome of this application.
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Guy, Mandy

From: 7 AT
Sent: 17 October 2019 18:57

To: Guy, Mandy

Subject: Anchorage Hotel Babbacombe

Dear Mandy Guy, | am writing to you with reference to the Anchorage Hotel applying to extend their hours
for the sale of alcohol and play tive music.

I strongly object to any extension of the same, | do already hear the music from my house (22SmmwmERRmm
which | find annoying and | feel any music being allowed later into the night would lower my standard of living .t
chose to move into the Crescent for my retirement for quiet and tranquility after fiving hear for thirty one years
would not be happy if this were further spoilt. It is a residential area linked to the high council we pay | feel we
should have a say in the matter.Also | realise this is not your department but could you please have someone look at
why the coaches are moaved from the hotel car park onto the road for passengers to board while they are parked on
double yellow lines with their engines running filling the area with fumes for some time.

T ST (T s,




Guy, Mandy

From: SO oy ars S e e T T et i o s
Sent: 18 October 2019 1143

To: Guy, Mandy

Subject: Licensing

We would like to object to the application for an extension to the entertainment licence of the Anchorage
hotel on A vela nd road cary park bab ba combe Torquay.As I'm sure you are aware this is a residential area
with most people elderly. I have had reason to go to the hotel in the past to ask 1f they could not play music
until the early hours.I can hear the music even when I close all the double windows and [ live down by
the church people who live in the care homes nearby must find the music very loud Can
you tell me the date, time and place of the hearing as [ can be there to object to the application
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204" October 2019

Mandy Guy

Semior Licencing Officer
Torbay Council

Town Hall

Castle Circus

Torquay

TOQI3DR

Dear Mandy

Re Extension to Licensing Hours and Live Music. The Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Boad. Carvy
Park. Babbacombe

We are writing with grave concern to the application from the above premises for the extension of
hours for the sale of aleohol and to play live music and to have a DJ playing music every weckend
until Tam.

We live very close to the Anchorage Hotel, just across Cary Park in one of a block of flats.

We would like to make a representation against granting the extension due to the following
reasons:

We would be greatly affected by this extension due to the excess noise from the live music and from
the disco music during the week and every weekend. There is already a noise nuisance when music
is played and this would only increase.

There would be excessive noise from public arriving and leaving the premises at an unacceptably
late time at night by car and from people going into and through the park on their way home. Noise
at the end of these sessions can be a public nuisance and often creates with it a litter problem

We have previously been disturbed by noise and music from the premises. We have closed the
windows of the flat but it penetrates and even turning the TV up does not cancel out the sound.

Can you imagine in the heat of summer not being able to open any windows because of the noise so
loud that it is unbearable? Could you live with this disturbance every night of the week and even
longer at weekends?

We would also be concerned about the crime rate increasing due to excess aleohol and the
possibility of fighting, drug problems and general disorder.



The Hotel 1s opposite a children's play park. We are concerned that there could be the possibility of
broken bottles, people urinating and even worse health hazards plus anti social behaviour if there is
an extension to the licence. We believe that the licence request is for 250 people and this is 100
more people (we think) than the hotel can accommodate! Where will all these people go?

There is every likelihood that when the hotel has live music and a DJ that due to overcrowding,
people will spill out onto the grounds at the front of the hotel and/or the park opposite. This will
surely create a noise nuisance for all the hotels neighbours, most of which are elderly, living in
retirement properties, there are numerous care homes and many houses with young children.

We live in a conservation area for peace and quiet and beauty, please do not spoil this for us by
granting this unreasonable extension.

We believe that the Anchorage Hotel is an old butlding which does not have sound proofing and is
not designed for modern levels of sound and vibration. Noise will inevitably escape from the

premises and affect us. We have experienced this in the past and so have our neighbours.

Please consider the above points before making your decision which will increase this nuisance and
ruin ours and all of our neighbours lives.

We would be very interested to know when and where there will be a hearing for this case and
would be grateful f vou could let us know so that we can attend.

Thank you

Yours sincerely

rEa Ny e o AT P,




Guy, Mandy

From: AT ST

Sent: 21 Gctober 2019 10:01

To: Guy, Mandy

Subject: Anchorage Hotel licensing extension,

Good merning,

Fwrite to strongly object to these proposals that the Anchorage Hotel want to apply to extend liquor and music
license to 1 am . This is a residential area . The noise from the live bands and people leaving the area between 1 am
and 3 am would be terribie.

Yours faithfully,

Sent from my iPad
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Telephone CZA
Mandy Guy

Senior Licensing Officer
Torbay Councit

Town Hall

Torquay TQ1 3DR

21/10/2018.

Ref; Application request from The Anchorage Hotel, Cary Park,Babbacombe Torquay .

To Mandy Guy.
I am writing on behalf of all the home owners no's 1-10 at the above address.

We are all totally against the request for extending the hours for the saie of alcohol if this is
allowed the effect of live band music and DGs until the early hours will have a detrimental
effect in the ares, also bearing in mind we are a conservation area. With people leaving the
premises at approx 12.30 am from Sunday to Thursday and approx 1.30am from Saturday
and Sunday morning disturbing all who live in the immediate area. The noise from people
smoking and drinking outside the hotel until late will also be very loud sound travels at night
especially in a quiet area like Babbacombe.

Yours sincerely




Guy, Mandy

From: BB g _

Sent: 22 Qctober 2019 22:22

To: Guy, Mandy

Subject: Acharage hotel Torquay application for extending hours
Dear Ms Guy,

[ would like to confirm in writing my strong objection to the the Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Road havi ing
their license hours extended for the sale of alcohol and live music.

As nearby neighbours with young children the music playing late especiaily in the summer is a Iready an
inconvenience at times. The surrounding area is highly residential and I believe this extended license being
granted will have an detrimental effect on all surrounding neighbours who should be entitled to be open
their windows and sleep without loud music playing till lam in the morning keeping them awake.

Thank you for taking the time to consider our comments

Your sincerely

Get Qutlook for 108




Guy, Mandy

From:

{a e

Sent: 24 October 2018 1743
To: Guy, Mandy
Subject: Objection to proposed license extension Anchorage Hotel, Cary Park, Torguay

24th October 2019

Dear Ms Guy,

It has come to my attention that the Anchorage Hotel in Aveland Road, Cary Park, Torquay has
applied for an extension to their licensing hours allowing them to sell alcoho! and play live music at
the weekends until 1am and to 12am during the week.

I would like to register an objection on the grounds that as this hotel is situated in a what is
essentially a quiet residential area mostly comprising of apartments for the older generation and
properties for families with young children, the noise that is generated by iive music at this time of
night and the subsequent noise of departing vehicles at 1am or later is quite unacceptable.

tunderstand that their current licence states that they are not permitted to allow noise from their
premises to cause an unreasonable disturbance or nuisance to the surrounding area.
Unfortunately this happens on numerous occasions.

The Anchorage is a successful family run hotel but its situation in the quiet conservation area of
Cary Park is not suitable for this proposed licensing extension,

Yours faithfully,




To: Guy, Mandy
Subject: Open application 055173

Ve ] HEELERTERES) SO quite nearby - we are always being disturbed by the noise form the
hotel - not just music, but also anti social behaviour, we have called and complained many times for them to
turn the music down ete. They often have the windows open, and all windows in the area the music is
played are signal glazed, i believe this to be in breach of the current license which states

L.

Noise and vibration form the premises shall not be excessive so as to give rise to reasonable complaint. -
this is not the case as we and many other nei ghbours have complained in the past

2

~ Patrons shall be reminded not to stand around talking in the street outside the premises or any car park after
11.00pm and will be asked to leave the premises quickly and quietly.
this 1s not the case as we have heard #i ghting and people outside smoking ete into the early hours

3.
Management shall control the sound levels of any music or entertainment.

Mana rement 1s ride on the phone, they do turn the music down slightly - but pont 3 means there should
be e need for us to call in the first place

4. :
No movement of bins and rubbish outside the premises shall be permitted between 11.00pm and 7.00am.
5.

Air conditioning has been installed in the lounge therefore all windows and doors will be closed when the
entertainment is on so to avoid noise pollution.

St not the case as windows are often open and are single glazed - this is a bigger influcnee in.the
sumrer as they have more windows open and we have cur windows open to sleep.

This is a conservation area - with no other live music venue - We would full understand and appreciate it if
this was the harbourside etc.

In view of the above we object to the extension of the hours - and would consider a review of the current
license due to the breaches often made at present.



Guy, Mandy

From:

Sent:

To: Guy, Mandy

Subject: Anchorage Hotel Feedback

Hi Mandy, [ just wanted to write to you with a bit of a summary of our experience with the Anchorage Hotel. My
other half has sent the official response to their application to extend their license, but { wanted to respond with a
more personal input.

Ay oy
O T e

We moved into our house on &2 ISECE® a year ago, having spent 2 years renovating it and looking forward
to a quiet residential area, quite quick | began to realise that the hote! had very loud music. At first | would ust shut
the bedroom window then get up in the night to open it when the were guiet.

Over Christmas we could lie in bed with the window shut and still make out every work of each Christmas song that
was played, long past midnight into 1am. There were lots of parties, which meant cars parked outside our house &
so shouting and slamming doors up until 1 in the morning.

Unfortunately, with their drive and focus on coach parties and then hiring as a party venue at weekends, there is
foud music or entertainment most nights. We got to a stage where we would ring them and ask them to turn it
down, but each time we were met with a confrontational attitude, as if we were being demanding wanting to go to
bed, this can be at 10pm on a Monday evening any night of the year.

Recently we were in our sitting room watching television and | thought we had left music an upstairs, then | realised
it was the hotel, the music was so loud they couldn’t hear the phone, s¢ we had to walk over and ask them to turn it
down.

Regularly there are people outside the front of the hotel smoking, so there is a lot of noise.

On several occasions there have been fights outside, the sound of smashed glass and shouting as people leave.
Sometimes coaches arrive late, the other night it was about midnight and so we were woken to the beeping and
turning of a coach whe then sat with his engine idling and all the members of the party shouting as they arrived.

Vappreciate that there are all minor things, but it is relentless. It has got to the stage where | will ring them and say |
would like to go to bed now please, especiaily in the summer when you want the windows open. They are
consistently rude and defensive and it is as if we are being demanding or making it up how loud it is. The house at
the bottom of our garden thought we had a party the other week because it was so loud that they assumed it was
coming from our house 10 metres away not the hatel.

Fvery much respect that Torbay is a holiday destination and that we have chosen a property near a hotel, but it
appears this hotel wants to bring itself into the lucrative market of entertainment and party venue, at the expense
of residential community. Had we bought a house on Torwood street | wouid totally respect the commercial aspect,
but to be playing loud music nearly every night of the week is not fair to their neighbours. It may be that it is only tili
11pm {supposedly but this is reguiarly breached especially for private parties), but If you have to get up at 6am, then
you shouid be able to go to bed comfortably at 10am without having to have your sfeep compromised because of a
hotel piaced within a residential area.

They ciaim to take previsions such as closing doors and windows, but often when | drive home on a Monday at 9pm
they are always open and { have to ring them when | go to bed to ask them to shut them.

in summary:

[



It is the repeated, loud music/entertainment

Their confrontational and unapologetic attitude when we do have to complain
The cars parking outside our houses leaving late at night

The people smoking and shouting outside

The fights outside

The loud and growing voiume of parties, especially over the festive season

t hope this is usefui information in helping make your decision
Thank you

Best wishes

-

Ps | had been dealing with Carl regarding this over the months and did send several recordings of the music but | am
not sure if that is all taken into consideration with this or whether it is separate. | know every time we have rung
they claim we are the only ones who have complained, but | know that several other neighbours have rung them,
but equally, especially given the age of a lot of our neighbours, it takes a lot of guts to ring them and | hate doing it,
50 there is most likely more people who would ring if they felt comfortabie but the family do not have a good
reputation and there is a feeling of it falling on deaf ears when we do ring.
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PLO4G4
Licencing apps for the anchorage hotet

Part 1 of compiaint is how can you complain online as
thera seems to be no link anywhere

Part 2 The anchorage hotel has applied for a licence
extension which | believe will be detrimental to the
neighbourhiood and be out of keeping with the quiet
area.

Fass this on fo the licencing officer Mandy Guy

Paga 1



Guy, Mandy

From: o T AT Ry L w- il w8 ‘- [ R 2T

Sent: 26 October 2019 15:13

To: Guy, Mandy

Subject: Anchorage Hotel, Aveland Road, Application to Extend Hours for Live Music

October 26, 2019

Mandy Guy
Torbay Council
Re: Anchorage Hotel application for extended hours for Live Music

Dear Ms. Guy,

S AT

@ and about 18 months ago | purchased the @
ey My flat is situated almost across the street from

The Anchorage Hotel.
The Anchorage Hotel has applied to the Council for a license to have live bands perform
several times a year at their facility, with a proposed extended plav time to | AM.

The hotel’s is located in a primarily residential area (mainly with older residents). Loud
music late into the night (which I can hear clearly at bedtime) is both inconsiderate of the
surrounding neighbors and totally unacceptable to those of us with medical conditions. I
purchased this flat about 18 months ago and am greatly disturbed by the noise pollution
generated by the hotel.

PLEASE understand my frustration, distress and irritation at the hotel’s desire to want to
extend their hours on various occasions to permit loud, live music for their events. 1 would
like to categorically state that 1 vigorously object to any extension beyond their current hours
of business and further would like to ask that they curtail their current noise levels.

Thank you in advance for hearing my point of view.

Sincerely,




